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Week 10, Term 3 2020           25 September 2020 

APPROACHING CALENDAR EVENTS 

2020  

Monday 12 October  First day of Term 4 for students 

Weeks 1 & 2   Check-in Assessment – Year 3 

Friday 30 October  Run4Fun Colour Explosion 
 

 

From Mrs Jordan 
Staff spent an extra-long evening at school last week for their professional development. Our 

teachers pride themselves on being life-long learners 

and are always up for the challenge to learn and grow 

in their teaching practice. At Tacking Point this is a 

direction that we continue to focus on with the ultimate 

goal to achieve best practice in everything we do. As 

always I want to thank the staff for consistently 

embracing education to prepare young people in order 

to get the best start in life that we can give them.  

 

Always was, Always will be 

Under the guidance of Mrs Cherry Nelson, students from 5/6N are excited 

and very proud to submit entries on behalf of Tacking Point Public School into 

the NSW Aboriginal Education Consultative Group (AECG) 2020 National 

Aborigines and Islanders Day Observance Committee (NAIDOC) Art 

Competition. The 2020 NAIDOC theme is, Always Was, Always Will Be. 

Enjoy a representation of the art works further on in the newsletter. 

  

Tournament of Minds  

We are so thrilled with the achievements of 5/6N this term. As the world changed so did the 

traditional TOM competition. As many of you would know there is no stopping Mrs Cherry 

Nelson, she and her students embraced the new challenge and with teamwork, commitment, 

dedication and creative talent they embarked on the task at hand … submitting a virtual entry 

in all disciplines, Social Science, Language Literature, STEM and The Arts. Their success was 

exceptional; Social Science received 1st place across the State, Language Literature, STEM and 

The Arts all gained Honours!! We are supremely proud of them all!! 
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School Safety 

Thank you for your support with driver and pedestrian safety in and around our school. I 

understand that parking can be very difficult outside the school grounds, particularly at certain 

times of the day. It is extremely important you comply with the road and safety rules. Thank 

you for ensuring the safety of all community. 

As the warmer weather is upon us, we ask that you make certain your child 

comes to school with a school hat. I also suggest that our young people get 

into the habit of applying sunscreen each morning before they come to school 

– make it part of the morning routine; wash face, clean teeth, do hair, apply 

sunscreen. 
 

School Fundraiser 

School Run4Fun Colour Explosion - Friday 30th October. 
 

We are about to add an EXPLOSION of colour to Tacking Point Public 

School and would love you to join in the FUN! TPPS P&C will soon 

be hosting the Run4Fun Colour Explosion, which is focused on fun 

and fitness with the added benefit of raising funds for our school. 
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While our main aim is FUN, FUN, FUN, we encourage all students to fundraise as all money 

raised will go directly back into benefiting our students.  

Mark your diary today…The TPPS Run4Fun Colour Explosion will be held on Friday 30th October.  

This will be coordinated in a COVID safe manner.  
 

Happy Holidays 

Thank you to our staff, students and parents for another great term at Tacking Point Public 

School. The year so far has certainly been challenging in every way. We have continued to 

provide our students with as many opportunities in and beyond the classroom. Our amazing 

teachers are always thinking ‘outside the square’ challenging themselves and working 

collectively to bring the best possible education to your children. We value and appreciate the 

support families provide in working together to be successful in achieving a partnered approach 

to learning. It’s now time to relax a little. I hope everyone finds the time to take a break, 

recharge their batteries and prepare for another busy term ahead.  

Stay safe and well. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thought for the Week: Happiness is a journey not a destination – enjoy ‘something’ everyday! 
 

Kelly Jordan 

Relieving Principal 
 

Message from the Deputy Principals 
Perseverance 
So huge in our minds that we are not even ready to take a “re-look” at things. We just quit 
saying that it was not meant to be! But we need to remember that failure is the only stepping 

stone to success.  
 

When pursuing our dreams, we have to carry on despite the many obstacles that are likely to 

present themselves. When these obstacles come up in the form of little failures, we can't afford 
to give up! It is, in fact, a path that lead us to the fulfilment of our dreams. It’s all about having 
the right attitude.  
 

We want our students to be confident independent learners, willing to take risks and know they 
are in a safe, supportive and nurturing environment in which they can learn. 
We need to teach our children that it is okay to make mistakes. Our mistakes and failures are 

gifts, guideposts in our learning and growth as people. So, embrace failures, mistakes and 
shortcomings (even in our children) because they not only make us uniquely who we are, but 

also teach us powerful lessons. 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.selfgrowth.com/dreams.html
http://www.selfgrowth.com/attitude.html
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Mistakes/failures teach us…. 
1. to clarify what we really want and how we want to live.  

2. to accept ourselves and that we can be flawed and be loved. 
3. to accept our fallibility and face our fears. 

4. about ourselves and how to tell our truth. 
5. through analysis and feedback, about what works, and what doesn’t. 
6. to take responsibility.  

7. about integrity.  
8. to engage in our lives — to live fully. 

9. to inspire others. 
 

Resource: Lisabeth Saunders Medlock Ph.D. Don’t Fear Failure: Nine Powerful Lessons 
We Can Learn From Our Mistakes 
 

As we move into the holidays can we remind all drivers to please be safe around our school 

area. We are a large school that is located in a residential area and traffic is always congested 

for parking and movement at the start and the end of the school days. Please follow all road 

rules to maintain the safety of all our students and other drivers. 
 

Mr Rob Harris and Mrs Dayna Moritz 

Relieving Deputy Principals  
 

From the Library 
Congratulations to the children and their families who have completed their Read Aloud 

Bookmarks end of Term 3 Weeks 9 and 10: 

KW Elyse Button, Miranda Richardson 1H Adeline Ninness, Amelia Pirie 1K Rylee Chambers, 

Freya Pirie 1W Reece Cordell, Annabelle Courtney, Chloe Hall, Flynn Woolfe 2C Flynn Apthorpe, 
Isaac Chapman, Emilia Perri, Hamish Pope, Georgia Robinson 2I Louis Burton, Flynn Morris, 

Jack Morris, Zac Richardson, Ellie Venter, Annabel Wellings 2T Josh Harris 3/4M Sam Hewens 
3H Natasha Pirnie 3K Mahalia Anderson, Alex Boath, Johnny Davidson, Olivia Hamilton 4S 
Tahlia Hall 5/6N Keegan Pope 5B Mia Bohlscheid, Emily Ryan 6N Anastasia Griffiths  
 

Ms Lea Tracy  

Teacher Librarian 
 

NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge (PRC) 
 “The Challenge aims to encourage a love of reading for leisure and pleasure in students, and 
to enable them to experience quality literature. It is not a competition but a challenge to each 

student to read, to read more and to read more widely. The Premier's Reading Challenge (PRC) 
is open to all NSW students in Kindergarten to Year 9, in government, independent, Catholic 

and home schools.” 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html 

This year we have 18 dedicated students who have completed the 2020 NSW PRC, please see 

the table below. 

Of special note is both Keegan Pope 5/6N, who has earned a Gold Certificate for 4 years 

participation, and also Anastasia Griffiths, who has earned a Platinum certificate for 7 years 

participation.  

 

 



Page 5 
 

Last 

Name 
 

First 

Name 
 

Grade 
 

PRC 

Count 
Years 

 

Award received 2020 

Apthorpe Flynn 2 3 Challenge completion certificate 

Balkin Isa 2 2 Challenge completion certificate 

Barry Macie 1 2 Challenge completion certificate 

Bull Walter 4 2 Challenge completion certificate 

Chapman Isaac 2 2 Challenge completion certificate 

Cooper Maisie 4 5 Challenge completion certificate 

Courtney Annabelle 1 2 Challenge completion certificate 

D'Angelo Luke 2 2 Challenge completion certificate 

Griffiths Anastasia 6 7 Platinum 

Harris Noah 3 3 Challenge completion certificate 

Harris Zach K 1 Challenge completion certificate 

Jones Scarlett K 1 Challenge completion certificate 

Ninness Adeline 1 2 Challenge completion certificate 

Parmar Gayatri 5 3 Challenge completion certificate 

Pope Hamish 2 3 Challenge completion certificate 

Pope Keegan 5 4 Gold certificate 

Sallustio Toby K 1 Challenge completion certificate 

Sharp Ella K 1 Challenge completion certificate 

 

Congratulations to these students and their families for such consistent effort! 

The 2021 challenge is expected to start in early March next year if you are interested in your 

child participating. 

If you would like more information about this annual challenge, please see the following website 

link for more information and instructions. 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html 
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Read Aloud Bookmarks 

Did you know there are three different types of reading? 

1. Reading silently for leisure and pleasure 

2. Reading for meaning to inform - comprehension 

3. Reading aloud to an audience 

The library operates a whole school K-6 ‘Reading aloud’ 
rewards program. It is very easy and a great way to 

establish healthy ‘reading routine’ life habits for your 

family. 

Children read aloud to an adult or high school student for 
ten minutes per day, with emphasis on fluency, 

punctuation, expression and inflection. (Only one 

signature a day please.) 

With your child choose a text with lots of dialogue 
preferably, an easy read for your child. They are not 
reading for meaning/comprehension. We are focusing on 

practicing their oral reading skills. Thus the child may 
read the same book or chapter for several days in a row, 

to polish their performance. 

From the school library your child needs to collect a ‘Read 

aloud bookmark’, which serves as a reading log to 
register readings. Just sign your name to verify the 

reading has taken place.  

You do not need to record the title of the book or how many pages etc.  

All you need is your child’s first AND last name, class, then 14 days of reading ten minutes. For 

most classes – that will be a given task each week from their home room teacher. If that is the 
case for your child, just sign off. They don’t need to do double the reading. They just get double 

the praise and recognition! 

The students return the completed bookmark back to the library in either their library lesson, 

before or after school or lunch breaks for a ‘Commendation Award,’ which contributes to the 
whole school rewards system. Students also choose a small prize such as stickers or bookmark. 

Their name gets published in the School newsletter for that fortnight as well. 

I’d like to encourage all parents to utilise this simple routine to build sound literacy skills for 
your children. That being students able to read fluently and with expression, with little or no 

preparation, aloud to an audience.  

Reading aloud with confidence and fluency, is a very important life skill for the 21st Century. 
Much employment, secondary and tertiary education, includes being able to work 

collaboratively in groups of colleagues to complete tasks etc. 

Any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to call me. 

Here’s a log to get you started today ;)  

Lea Tracy 
Teacher Librarian 



Page 7 
 

 

Print these off to get you started! 
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Selective High School application 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Intention to apply for Year 7 placement in a selective high school in 2022 
Dear Parent/Carer 

Selective high schools cater for academically gifted students with high potential who may otherwise be without sufficient 
classmates at their own academic standard. Selective high schools help these students to learn by grouping them with 
students of similar ability, and by using specialised teaching methods. 

Applications for selective high school placement are considered mainly on the basis of the Selective High School Placement 
Test results and school assessment scores. The Selective High School Placement Test will be held on Thursday 11 March 
2021. 

If you would like to have your child considered for Year 7 selective high school entry in 2022, you need to apply on the 
internet using a valid email address (not the student’s email address). 

Detailed instructions on how to apply online will be available in late September 2020 at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-
schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7. 

The application website opens at that link on 6 October 2020 and closes on 9 November 2020. You must apply before the 
closing date. 

There are no paper application forms. If you do not have internet access, you could apply at a public library. If you have a 
disability that prevents you from using a computer, you can contact the Team for assistance after 6 October 2020. 

You must submit only ONE application for each student. 

The tear-off slip below is not an application and the school cannot apply on your behalf. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Relieving Principal  

Cut along the dotted line and return the completed slip below to this school by ____________________. 

THIS IS NOT AN APPLICATION FOR ENTRY TO A SELECTIVE HIGH SCHOOL. 

This is a notice to your primary school only that you intend to apply. 

TO APPLY YOU WILL NEED TO REGISTER AND THEN APPLY THROUGH THE HIGH 
PERFORMING STUDENTS WEBSITE: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes  

-------------------------------------------- Cut here and return the note below to the school --------------------------------------- 

Intention to apply for Year 7 placement in a selective high school in 2022 
Student’s name: ________________________________________ Class: _______________________ 

I intend to apply for selective high school entry in Year 7 in 2022 through the High Performing Students website between 6 
October 2020 and 9 November 2020.   

Signature of parent/carer: _________________________________ 

THIS IS NOT AN APPLICATION FOR ENTRY TO A SELECTIVE HIGH SCHOOL. 

This is a notice to your primary school only that you intend to apply. 

TO APPLY YOU WILL NEED TO REGISTER AND THEN APPLY THROUGH THE HIGH 
PERFORMING STUDENTS WEBSITE: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes  

 

	

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes
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NAIDOC Art Competition 

Always Was, Always Will Be 

Our class 5/6N entered the NAIDOC Art 

Competition as we had learnt about Aboriginal 

culture, European arrival and the history of 

Australia and went into greater depth of 

knowledge in Term 1. We were all keen to enter 

this competition and transfer our knowledge into 

a visual representation. We are all great artists 

and produced a wide variety of unique artworks, 

each displaying our love and understanding of 

Aboriginal culture and history. The theme 

‘Always Was, Always Will Be’ created a lot of 

excitement as many people had many ideas and 

were extremely keen to express them visually.  

Each artwork carries a meaning, a purpose and 

a story. We are all proud of our efforts and wait 

hopefully for the results. However, at the end of 

the day we’ll all come home a winner knowing 

we did our best and having a better 

understanding of Aboriginal culture. 
 

Sophie Soeyland on behalf of 5/6N 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Uniform Shop  

 
We are back! 

You are able to visit us in the hall between 8.30-9.30am every Monday! In addition to 

the shop hours we will continue to process QKR! orders on Monday and Thursday every week. 

Please ensure that QKR! orders are in prior to 8am, Monday and Thursday for classroom 

delivery on the same day.  
 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 

 ** Counter Sales: Every Monday 8.30-9.30 in the hall** 
Uniforms can be viewed and purchased via the P&C’s Qkr! Payment site 
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P&C Update 
Dear Parents & Citizens, 
 

As we reflect on Term 3, it has been a very challenging time for all. We thank you all for your 

patience, and we hope you are all fit and healthy. 

I would like to thank our canteen staff Leanne and Sandy for their diligence, creativity and 

perseverance in making sure the canteen services for our children are continued. I would also 

like to thank our volunteers for providing support to our canteen which has been very busy, 

particularly the last few weeks. We are very fortunate to have a great community willing to 

step up and provide help where needed.  
  

Our uniform shop is getting ready for the new Kindy’s for 2021. More information to come in 

Term 4. 
  

We had our very first Zoom meeting this month. A little different to what we are used to, but 

a great experience to be part of. Hopefully with relaxed social distancing requirements in the 

future, we can hold our next meeting in November face to face. 
  

We would normally have a Fete/ Fair in planning stages ready for Term 4, unfortunately, this 

was not an option this year. Fingers crossed that we will be in a position to review this again 

for next year. The main fundraiser this year will be the Colour run. Please get behind this 

great initiative. 
  

Kind regards 
  

Tim Inman 

P&C President 
 

Tuckerbox Canteen 
The Canteen is open for recess, lunch orders and counter sales last day of Term 3. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

TUCKERBOX ROSTER 
You can place lunch orders via the P&C’s Qkr! App  

Mon 12/10 L. Speedy 

Tues 13/10 C. Baker 

Wed 14/10 R.Brennan 

Thurs 15/10 R. Brennan,    S. Lukic 

Fri 16/10 L. Wiggins,    S. Shepherd 

Mon 19/10 R. Brennan 

Tues 20/10 C. Chatler 

Wed 21/10 V. Wilson 

Thurs 22/10 J. Pirie,    HELP PLEASE 

Fri 23/10 H. Ryan,    N. Varga 

In accordance with WH&S regulations, it would be appreciated if volunteers could please 
wear enclosed footwear and have long hair tied back. 

Thanks Leanne and Sandy. 
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Class Awards 
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Community News   
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SEPT/OCT SCHOOL HOLIDAY TENNIS CAMP    To enrol, please text Greg 0427 466 760 

Camp 1: Monday 28 September – Wednesday 30 September  or email pmtc@bestit.net.au 

Camp 2: Wednesday 7 October – Friday 9 October   Enquiries: https://www.portmacquarietennis.com/ 
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